June 21, 2022 meeting of the Design Committee

Meeting called to order at 10:25 a.m.

Members present: Highway Commissioner-David Ohnstad, David Pierce, Wally Habhegger, Zach Zebell, Douglas Rogalla and Nodji VanWychen.
Members absent: Highway Program Supervisor – Tyson Langrehr.
Others present:  Office Manager – Becky Pitel.
Highway Commissioner David Ohnstad provided a list to the committee members of the 11 approved contractors on the roster that were approved by the previous committee members.  He then distributed a report card of a bridge on Opal Road in the Town of Wellington that was designed by S E H.  This is an example of comparing quantity estimates versus what was used to construct the bridge.  The committee discussed previous bridge projects and engineering firms.  Commissioner Ohnstad made a recommendation to consider Westbrook Consultants, Jewell & Associates and Corre Engineering for the three new bridge projects.  Wally Habhegger inquired on charges.  Ohnstad explained that firms are supposed to be chosen based on qualifications, not cost estimate.  Habhegger expressed that if we have had a good experience in the past with these vendors, he did not see an issue with continuing services with them until they prove that they cannot provide good service.  Nodji VanWychen is also satisfied with the recommendation.  Ohnstad will send out RFPs this week.  Bridge P-41-0122 over the Little Lemonweir River on County Highway N in the Town of Clifton is to be let in September of 2025.  Bridge B-41-0296 over Poe Creek on County Highway Z in the Town of Wellington is to be let in January of 2025.  Bridge 41-0134 over Billings Creek on County Highway Z in the Town of Wellington is to be let in December of 2026.
Motion made to adjourn by Nodji VanWychen, seconded by David Pierce.  All ayes, motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 10:44 a.m. 
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